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Great Yarmouth Youth Advisory Board (YAB)

Minutes of meeting: Wednesday 28th September 2016
East Norfolk Sixth form College, Gorleston
In Attendance:
Trevor Cockburn - Chair
Sue Robinson - NCC
Anthony – Youth Representative

Jordan - Youth Representative

Josh – Youth Representative
Colin Dutton – MAP
Nick Hazeldene - MAP
Karla George – MAP
Paula Driscoll - MAP
Trudi Halls - MAP (Minutes)

	
	Action

	1.Welcome and Introductions

Welcome and introductions were made by Trevor Cockburn

1.1 Apologies were received from Amanda Bayfield, Dan Smith, Lauren Randall and Maria Watson
	

	2. Minutes of the last meeting and matter arising 
2.1 The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed as being correct. 

2.2. Minutes of the last meeting and matters arising – The minutes of the previous meeting were gone through and matters addressed.

2.3 Action points from previous meeting included:

a) Attain – Sue had heard that Iceni are working around the subject of childhood obesity and have done some work in Thetford that was hoped to be replicated in Great Yarmouth. Colin mentioned that he had a meeting scheduled with them for next week and would report their proposals to the board at the next meeting. 

b) Regarding the homelessness statistics, Colin had received the stats from Maria. Colin reported that a colleague had attended a meeting with the Early Help Hub team and a rising concern is the homelessness in Great Yarmouth since Universal credit was introduced in the New Year Anthony commented that he had experienced many delays in receiving the Universal credit payments.
	

	3. Positive Activities Presentation – Karla and Paula
3.1 Karla and Paula gave a presentation to the board regarding their recent work on “Horizons” which is the positive activities programme that MAP have been commissioned to deliver. 
Paula and Karla gave an overview of what they had been doing over the summer and what the plans were for the future. 
The offer from MAP includes one to one provision, weekly group activity, positive social education in school holidays, plus residential opportunities.
Activities that had taken place over the summer included a visit to the circus, and pleasure wood hills. Plus visits to two local restaurants. 
The progress against targets was shown and the project has reached 61% of the annual target at the half way stage, meaning they were very optimistic of reaching the aim of engaging with 75 Young people. 
Referral routes for the young people included, Flegg high school, Early help family focus, the Counselling team at MAP and Voluntary Norfolk. 
Plans for the future are to continue to offer one to one provision in Cliff Park and Ormiston Venture Academy. The regular chill and chat group will continue as will the holiday programs and residentials. New provision will included a one off 5 week program delivered to young people in Flegg High School who are at risk of NEET. 
Paula explained that during all the Horizons projects and excursions they encouraged young people to talk about any thing that is affecting their lives. She then related a story of one young person who was not able to speak directly to Paula, so she had used hand puppets with this young person, as a way to assist communication. . 
Karla and Paula asked the group if they had any questions. Trevor asked if the Chill n Chat group took place at MAP. Paula confirmed that the group meet at MAP but may need to move if the group gets any larger.  
Trevor commented that he has some young people at Horatio House who may wish to engage with the project. In the future. Trevor also said that the Horizons group could come over the Horatio house anytime. 
Sue commented that she had recently seen a paper which had some information where Risk of NEET is explained. Sue to forward to Karla.
	SR

	4. Young Commissioner Updates

4.1 Anthony said that he had been accepted on an international citizenship programme, As part of the process of being accepted he had written about his experience with the YAB.
Anthony now has to raise £800 for him to go on the Programme. He is hoping to raise the money through grants and using “Just Giving” Colin to share this information to others in the hope that some sponsorship may be obtained. 

4.2 Jordan and Josh spoke about their boat trip at Wroxham. There had been group training in the morning, followed by the boat trip in the afternoon. Both had enjoyed the day. 

4.3 Colin said that he and the YC’s had met with the Mayor and some young people from Rambouillet and was looking to arrange a visit to the area next year. 

Nick is currently working with the YAG’s again and is getting new young people involved and is also looking at a twinning event in the future. 
	

	5. Update on Commissioning Plan
5.1 Meetings have been arranged for “GYBP”, “Tootoot” and “EACH” to meet the young commissioners to discuss their proposals.  Trevor explained that Tootoot is an online reporting system for the reporting of bullying. Evidence so far has suggested that the online reporting works as it is simple, safe and easy, plus issues are resolved quickly.  Josh asked if the site could be used anonymously. Trevor replied no, as they need to contact the person who is reporting the bullying, however it is extremely confidential. 
5.2 Early Help funding – Colin has a meeting with them shortly to discuss their proposal. 

5.3 Transport Action Group looking to expand into the Hemsby area. Nick is taking this forward. 
	

	6. Emerging Priorities
6.1 Colin was forwarded on an email from Maria Watson regarding homelessness. Housing is currently under immense pressure due to the introduction of Universal credit. 
After some discussion surrounding the recent increase in homelessness, Colin will speak to the Borough Council regarding this issue and will feedback to the board. 
	CD

	7. Any Other Business

7.1 Colin spoke about how he had heard that here had been some disturbances from Young People who had been riding around on bikes wearing masks.

7.2 Colin to forward an e mail to group advising them of the recent poor attendance to the YAB and highlighting the need for board members to attend meetings. 
7.3 Trevor discussed the Elected Members of the Norfolk Children Services Committee’s Youth Advisory Board Task and Finish group, who emailed round a YAB provider consultation which had five questions which the board were asked to respond to. Trevor asked out the 5 questions to the group, with the aim to give a brief outline of our feedback on them. The questions were:

1. How well YABs have secured impact and outcomes for young people?  (whether through developing better partnerships to support young people, use of  YAB funding or by supporting local youth groups to better meet young people’s needs)

2. How well young people have been involved in decision making? (including how well young people with different life experiences are involved, the level of their involvement in terms of decision making etc.)

 

3. How well the ranges of agencies and organisations have engaged in YABs?

 

4. How well YAB plans have responded to the needs of more vulnerable young people within the district?

5. How effectively have YABs shared information about what they do, including via social media, reporting etc., with young people/adults and funders?


	CD

	8. Dates for future meetings 

8.1 Next meeting to be held on Wednesday 16th November at 4pm, Havenbridge House  in the Breydon Room
8.2 Dates for 2017 to be arranged at the next meeting
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